POOL REPORT

Afternoon golf - August 13

The President drove to the course and took a lesson of about 30 minutes from pro Bob Wolfe at the practice range before teeing off around 1:30 pm at hole number 10 to play the back 9. He was wearing a beige sweater, off white slacks, and the usual white cap. A crowd of about 50 onlookers watched him start out and one man in the crowd called to him to advise that "the greens are wet." The President replied with a grin, "Well, we have a hard time getting down to the greens."

The Presidential party finished the back 9 at 3:30 pm, decided to play 3 more holtes, numbers 1 through 3, returning to the clubhouse at 4:07 pm.

The sun came out as the President was starting his game, but the clouds returned later and his group had to indure some rain toward the end of the initial 9 holes before the sun returned.

The only deviation from previous days' golfing was the route taken on the return to the Bass house. Instead of driving up along the roadway adjacent to Interstate 70, the Presidential limosine drove along the golf course past some new construction in front of Manor Vail to the President's house. About 2 dozen spectators were gathered at the guardpost outside the grounds.

Rus Ward Dick Lerner

###